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Minnesota Deputy Registrar’s Association


September 11, 2017

Dear Chair Torkelson and members of the House Transportation Finance Committee,
Thank you for today’s hearing concerning the recently state launched MNLARS program.  We welcome this opportunity to share our experiences and the impact it has had not only on our offices, but certainly the public who rely on our services and other affected stakeholders.  We sincerely hope the outcome of today’s hearing will result in the necessary programming improvements needed with MNLARS going forward to make it the success we all desire it to be.
Deputy registrars are proud of the work we do, and historically have consistently satisfied the needs of our customers with their licensing and registration needs in an efficient manner.  As agents of the State however, the duties we perform have become increasingly difficult due to the various shortcomings in the new MNLARS system.
Our customers, the citizens of Minnesota, have grown increasingly impatient with the lack of responsiveness MNLARS has demonstrated to fulfill their various motor vehicle registration and titling needs at our offices.  Our wait times have skyrocketed, and numerous transactions cannot be completed once the customer finally arrives at our counter.  While some of these deficiencies have been corrected since implementation, frequently they are not actual fixes but “work arounds” and are time consuming. It may be progress, but then complications seem to arise affecting other unrelated processes.  The attached handout itemizes the current list of transactions we are still unable to do for our customers, yet could accomplish previously using Esupport.
Auto dealers have been especially impacted due to the delays we’ve encountered in MNLARS for processing their title work.  Base values and the registration tax calculator in the system have experienced conflicting numbers that thwart our titling work for them, and ultimately their customers and affected lending institutions.  
All offices are struggling to maintain their operations in this environment.  Staff morale is at an all-time low.  Overtime costs have skyrocketed while the filing fee revenue (an office’s only source of income) has dropped precipitously due to fewer transactions completed.  Offices are running deficits that cannot be sustained any more, unless staff and/or hours of operation is reduced which is not a viable option.
Internally, our offices struggle to complete our required daily reports for DVS.  Frequently the MNLARS numbers do not match our activity.  This results in extra time spent each day after hours to balance the report.  Since the report must reflect the funds swept by the State daily, it is critical for this to balance.  Frequently the state sweep of funds is not matching the daily report submitted.  Some offices have experienced thousands of dollars swept inappropriately that critically must remain locally for their operations to survive, yet they still await explanations and refunds in the meantime.
Financial problems also involve inadvertent mistakes entered by staff.  There is no method to correct mistakes, and an office must submit it with the unrealized funds to the State.  Two county offices recently had to submit nearly $5000 combined from one wrong transaction each.  Any refund will be months in the works according to DVS. 
Related to our internal auditing and financial problems, we struggle with maintaining control of our inventory (plates and stickers).  There is no method with MNLARS to track our existing inventory.  When MNLARS was launched, the system would reject some of our inventory during a transaction, which then had to be removed and kept separate daily.  Attempts to reenter the inventory later only worked intermittently.  Meanwhile offices have individual daily stacks of rejected inventory that cannot be used while they are running out of plates and stickers.  
Unfortunately, a number of these defects were brought to the attention of our regulators months in advance of the MNLARS launch based on our limited exposure to the system in development.  Many were discovered and communicated to DVS during the training exercises we completed prior to implementation.  Despite assurances these items would be corrected before implementation, our experience now demonstrates they were not fully addressed.  Our repeated requests from over a year ago for inventory tracking and the ability to correct staff errors were always rejected however.
On behalf of all 174 deputy registrar offices, I again thank the House Transportation Finance Committee for listening to our plight and its effect on all Minnesotans, we humbly request your assistance to help us find the relief we need, and move forward with a properly repaired system as expeditiously as possible.  

We stand ready and available to fully participate in meaningful ways to achieve real resolutions for MNLARS and any future enhancements now and in the future.
Sincerely yours,

Suzanne Jensen, President

Minnesota Deputy Registrars Association

MDRA is a statewide membership organization promoting common interests of deputy registrars in providing professional licensing service to the public and liaison to the State.
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